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in some countries, the peasantry itself, has almost everywhere
become a romantic anachronism. And in its place we see a
touch-and-go attempt to realize the new ideal of the social-
security state.
If this social-service state is to be more than a series of
Machiavellian conjuring tricks, it must embody itself in new
habits and customs, new institutions and outlooks. It depends
for its success on greater mutual respect and understanding
among those who live in different ways according to the
different functions they perform. For its very essence is the
specialization and differentiation that distinguish the modern
world and make organization such as the social services
necessary as it never was before. It implies intelligence and
understanding not only in devising policies and organizations,
but also in executing and administering them. In the smaller
communities of other days, it was not difficult to give custo-
mary recognition to everyman's right to consideration. In the
more impersonal nation-state of to-day, to get similar legal
recognition has been far from easy. And, even so, law has not
been enough.
Even if its success reached the limits of the possible, the
social-service state of to-day would be up against problems
greater than itself. For there are things that even the most
intelligent of social services cannot do. They have helped to
stave off death, but not unemployment. They belong to an age
in which man has made more progress in harnessing the forces
of nature than in mastering those of society. Though the
nation-state is the community within which they are striving
to renew a lost sense of social solidarity, the precariousness
of its survival may well prove an obstacle not only to this
solidarity but also to the sense of freedom and security with-
out which it is hardly worth having. Social service, like
nationalism, is not enough. And none but a nationalist can
dream of its adequacy in producing a new Utopia, a static
community, a state of equilibrium. The integration of the
state in the world community is as hard to achieve as the
re-integration of the individual in the nation-state.

